
  

Paul Rowe Jr./Sr. High School Newsletter  

October 2016 

Raider’s Report 

Many Programs Available at Paul Rowe 
 Small School Offers a Wide Range of Options to Students 

 

October: 

  7  No School 

      Day in Lieu of Parent/ 
      Teacher Interviews 

 10  No School 

       Thanksgiving Day 

 12  Scholastic Orders Due 

 13  Hot Lunch Orders Due 

 13  Parent/Teacher  

       Interviews 

 19  School Photos 

 24  No School for Students 

       ATA PD Day 

 28  School Dance 

 31  Halloween 
 

November 

 10  Paul Rowe Remembrance  

      Day Ceremony 

 10  Term 1 Reports Mailed 

Upcoming Events: 

 Parents Matter Week 

 Volunteers Needed 

 Parent/Teacher Interviews 

 School Photos 

 Event Updates 

 Study Resources Available 

for Purchase 

 Crosswalk Safety Message 

Also in this Issue: 

Parents often hear teens saying 
that ―there is nothing to do.‖  At 
Paul Rowe, students have plenty of 
options: 

 Core programming— English, 
Math, Science and Social  
Studies; 

 French; 
 Online Language Learning  

(64 courses); 
 Computers and Computer  

Programming; 
 Psychology; 
 Home Ec.—Foods/Fashion; 
 Shop—Construction; 
 Wildlife; 
 Cosmetology; 
 Drama; 
 Art; 
 Yearbook; 
 Physical Education; 
 Volunteerism; 
 Workplace Preparation; 

 

 
In Your Family’s Mailout: 
 

*Order form for Study Resources 
*Hot Lunch Order Form 
 

Messages to parents: 
 

*Immunization forms have been 
sent home to some families.  These 
need to be returned by October 12. 
*Please return any outstanding  

student registration forms to the 
office as soon as possible.  
 

Prefer to receive your          

newsletter by E-mail?  Visit 
www.paulrowehigh.ca to subscribe!   

Parents and Guardians: 

The County of Northern Nights Economic Development  
Coordinator presents to students in Enterprise class. 

 Green Certificate; 
 Work Experience; 
 Registered Apprenticeship    

Program; 
 Distance Learning—

Forensics, Forestry, Energy 
Education (Oilfield Rig  
Simulator) and many more; 

 Sports (Volleyball, Curling, 
Cross-Country Running,   
Basketball, Badminton, Track 
& Field); 

 SCOER (Student Council of 
Elected Representatives); 

 SADD (Student’s Against 
Drinking and Driving); 

 Orchestra; 
 Archery; 
 Equine Project. 
 

For more information about     
programming at Paul Rowe, 
please contact the school at   
(780) 836-3397. 

 

www.paulrowehigh.ca 

http://www.paulrowehigh.ca
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Superintendent’s Message:  Parents Matter! 

We know that children experience higher levels of success when 
their parents are involved in their school and education. Parental  
involvement looks different for every family and is based on many 
factors. 

In our schools, we have an open door policy for parents and  
guardians and we understand the importance parental involvement 
plays in a child’s educational experience. Whether that is by attend-
ing school events, keeping connected with school staff, keeping  
updated through school communication, attending parent/teacher  
interviews, helping with field trips, helping with homework or attend-
ing School Council meetings. In the next few weeks, schools will be 
hosting their first School Council meetings of the year. The meetings run once per month and it is a 
great way to stay connected and have a voice in education.  

Your involvement makes a difference and we truly appreciate the important work you do. We believe 
that PARENTS MATTER and that is why Peace River School Division declared a week to celebrate 
the important contributions of our parents. Please mark your calendars for November 14-18, 2016 
and join in the celebration of parental involvement at your child’s school during PRSD’s ―PARENTS 
MATTER Appreciation Week.‖  

Wishing you a wonderful school year and thanking you in advance for your involvement.  

Paul Bennett 
Superintendent of Schools 

Peace River School Division No. 10 

Welcome Ms. Senack! 

My name is Brooke Senack. I 
am the new Youth Education 
Support Worker at Paul 
Rowe High School, Manning 
Elementary School, and  
Dixonville School.  

I have very recently moved 
to Alberta from a small  
community near Ottawa,  
Ontario. My educational background consists of 
a bachelor’s degree in Behavioural Psychology, 
and I have past experiences working with  
various populations in and out of the school  
setting.  

I aim to put my skills and knowledge to good use 
in your beautiful community. I am excited as I 
begin my journey in Northern Alberta, and  
already feel extremely welcomed to Manning! 
Please feel free to make contact with me at the 
school for support, questions, or just to say a 
friendly hello! 

November 14-18 is Parents Matter Week in 
Peace River School Division!   

We appreciate all that our parents and guardians 
do to support education and our school  
community.  We want to do something special to 
show our appreciation and have begun planning 
for this week.   

Watch our website and Facebook for details.  As 
well, parents and guardians will receive 
information by telephone.  We look forward to 
celebrating Parents Matter Week! 

Paul Rowe 

events to be  
announced 

soon! 
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Two popular programs are scheduled to resume 
in October and we are looking for volunteers: 

 Food for Thought, which serves breakfast to  
students twice per week (Tuesday and 
Thursday mornings from 8:15 –9:00 a.m.). 

 Hot Lunch Program  
(Thursdays 11:00 a.m.—11:45 a.m.) 

Anyone who may be interested in volunteering is 
asked to contact Terra at the school office at 
(780) 836-3397. 

Volunteers Needed for 
Popular Programs 

School Photos are  
October 19 

School Photos will be  
Wednesday, October 19th 
9:00 a.m. 
 

Envelopes for ordering have 
been sent to parents/
guardians with the September 
mailout.  To order school  
photos please complete one 
envelope per child and return 
the envelope(s) with payment to the school  
office by photo day.   

Online ordering is also an option.  If possible, 
please send a copy of the confirmation  
message to school with your child. 

Families with more than two children may also 
be eligible for a family discount.  Please refer to 
the order form for more information. 

Photography is by Lifetouch. 

Student safety and student privacy is of utmost 
importance.  Volunteers who will not be  
supervised by a staff member while interacting 
with students must complete volunteer screening. 
 

 Where a volunteer interacts with students  
unsupervised by school staff, the following are 
required: 

 Criminal Record Check 
 Child Family Services Authority (CFSA) 

Intervention Check. 
 Volunteers who are supervised by staff at all 

times do not require  formal screening. 
 

People who need a Child & Family Services 
Authority (CFSA) Intervention check can have 
them done in Manning on November 7.   
Please contact Arlene at FCSS for information  
on location and times. 
 

Criminal record checks can be requested at 
any time by visiting the RCMP detachment.  

Volunteer Safety  
Screening in Manning  

 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 
 

Thursday, October 13 
 

4:00-6:00 p.m.  
by appointment  

6:00—7:00 p.m. drop in 
 

Please call the school office at (780) 836-3397  
to book your appointment. 

 

School Council Meeting 
 

Tuesday, October 18 
7:00 p.m.  

 
 
School Council is a great opportunity to stay  
informed and to have input on school-based  
decision making.  All parents and guardians are 
welcome! 
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Art 30 students, Bern Talavera and Almira  
Miguel had the opportunity to share their artistic 
talent at an Art Competition and Showcase  
hosted by the County of Northern Lights.  Their 
art was on display at the MD office the evening 
of Sept 30th.  The event was held in celebration 
of Alberta Culture Days.  Thank you to the  
County of Northern Lights for creating this  
opportunity and to Daishowa-Marubeni  
International (DMI) for supplying the pulp paper 
canvases.   

Ten Paul Rowe students are taking advantage of 
a music programming opportunity by  
participating in Orchestra.  Thanks to a  
partnership with Manning Elementary School, 
students travel to MES once per week during 
SOLE block.  They join students from grades 4-6 
making this orchestra a diverse group of  
students from grades 4-12 collaborating in music 
study.  Thank you to Mrs. Taylor (MES) and Mrs. 
Presakarchuk for collaborating to help enhance 
Fine Arts Programming.   

Terry Fox Run Promotes 
Citizenship & Awareness  

Students and staff recently took part in the  
Annual Terry Fox Run at Paul Rowe.   
Participants celebrated the legacy of Terry Fox 
and many raised funds which will be donated to 
the Terry Fox Foundation for cancer research.  
Thank you to all of the participants for supporting 
an important cause, while at the same time  
promoting the attributes of citizenship,  
generosity, and kindness.  Thank you also to Mr. 
Scott Davidson for organizing the event. 

Orange Shirt Day: 
Every Child Matters 

September 30 was Orange Shirt Day – a day to 
honour the tens of thousands of residential 
school survivors.  Students learned about  
residential schools and the impact they have had 
on survivors and their families.  Students also 
completed an activity based on the campaign 
slogan "Every Child Matters". Students traced 
their hands and wrote their ideas about how they 
can demonstrate this idea to others. Thank you 
to Ms. Audrey Dittrick for organizing this event. 

Partnership “Bringing  
Orchestra Alive” 

Celebrating Alberta  
Culture Days 
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Volleyball season is underway 

Volleyball season is underway!  Paul Rowe has 
five teams competing this year: Senior Boys, 
Senior Girls, Junior Boys and two teams of  
Junior Girls.  Students have competed at a  
number of tournaments and league games are 
scheduled for some teams.  A huge thank you 
goes out to all of the volunteers who make it 
possible for our students to participate in after 
school volleyball.  A particular thanks goes out to 
coaches, parent reps and staff reps.  For more 
details, please see page 7. 

Golf team brings home 
bronze from Zones 

Students learn to play 
netball from visitor 

Paul Rowe Jr./Sr. High School sent a team of 
four young men to Zones held at High Prairie 
and District Golf Course on September 19.   The 
boys had a great day on a beautiful golf course 
and ended up winning  Bronze.  Congratulations 
to Noah Pasichnuk, Jordy Greschner, Jason 
Lambert and Shane Collins.  Thank you to Jackie 
Ristesund for coaching and for organizing their 
trip.   Way to go RAIDERS! 

Many Paul Rowe students recently learned to 
play netball from visiting instructor Rachel Pasek. 
Netball is slightly different than basketball: 
 no dribbling 
 no running with the ball 
 7 players per team 
 ball must be passed in 3 seconds 
 ball and basket are slightly smaller 
 there is no backboard 
 players are designated to certain areas of the 

court.  
Students said that is was a lot of fun! 
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Students practice bus 
evacuations 

Grade 7 and 10 students recently brushed up on 
their emergency bus evacuation skills.  After a 
video presentation and discussion, students 
went outside where they practiced real-life  
scenarios such as fire and breakdown on  
railroad tracks.  Thank you to school bus drivers 
Ms. Jamie Gordey and Mrs. Marilyn Jason for 
providing the training.  Thank you also to our  
enthusiastic students who volunteered to be  
student evacuation leaders and helpers.     

More students trained in 
Standard First Aid 

Thirty four more high school students have  
completed the two-day St. John Ambulance 
Standard First Aid with AED training.  Each year 
grade 10 students complete this course which 
prepares them for the workplace.  Students also 
receive one credit towards their high school  
diploma.   Thank you to PRSD Health and Safety 
Coordinator Mrs. Kristy Shilka for delivering the 
program.  Thank you also to Mrs. Anita Bak for 
organizing the program at the school level. 

Study Tools and Resources Available 

Castlerock study guides are available for most subjects and can be ordered through 
Paul Rowe’s school office at almost half the price of buying  them elsewhere: 

 Study Keys—$16.00 
 SNAP workbooks-$17.00 
 Class Notes—$9.00 
 Problems Solved $9.00 

Print Resources 

LearnAlberta and 2Learn 
Search by grade, subject and topic to find help in 
the areas you need!    
www.learnalberta.ca 
Username: LA46  Password: 6717 

www.2learn.ca/teens (grade 7-9) 

Exambank 
Write randomized exams that relate directly to 
the curriculum as outlined by Alberta Education. 
Receive instant feedback. 
 

http://alberta.exambank.com/index.html  

Username: paulrowe2   Password: raiders 

Online Resources 

Solaro 

Solaro offers study guides 
and interactive practice 
questions directly related 
to the Alberta curriculum 
for Math, Science and 
English Language Arts.   
Access using multiple 
platforms including 
smartphones, computers, 
etc.  

Receive a discounted price 

of $14 per course by  

registering through the 

school office. 

Visit www.solaro.com for more information. 

http://www.learnalberta.ca
http://www.2learn.ca/teens
http://alberta.exambank.com/index.html
http://www.solaro.com
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Want to stay up to date on  

Paul Rowe news and events?   
 

Website:  

www.paulrowehigh.ca 
 

Facebook:   

https://www.facebook.com/

PaulRoweHigh 
 

Subscribe to our newsletter:  

http://paulrowehigh.ca/

Newsletter.php 

            Extra special thanks go out to: 

 Everyone who contributed to our Back to  
      School student BBQ and Meet the Family BBQ: 

 Venture Parts Supply lending us their BBQ; 
 Leanne and Warren Pharis for the donation of 

burgers and buns; 
 Terra Goodzeck for the donation of plates and  

cutlery; 
 Our student helpers; 
 Staff organizers Mr. Matt Taylor and Ms. Audrey 

Dittrick;   
 Terra Goodzeck for organizing the Food for Thought breakfast program and Hot Lunch  

program at Paul Rowe. 
 Sondra and BJ Dawydiuk for the ―smile cookies‖. 
 Empire Home Building Centre for donating paint for students to use in the shop and use of 

their fork lift to unload lumber.   
 Mr. Scott Davidson for organizing the Terry Fox Run at Paul Rowe. 
 Ms. Audrey Dittrick for organizing our Orange Shirt Day—Every Child Matters event.   
 Mrs. Jackie Ristesund for coaching our Golf team. 
 Mrs. Coree Asmussen for doing a great job as our new Alberta School Athletic Association 

Rep. 
 Our Volleyball volunteers: 

 Coaches:  Mike McGillivray and Daken Soroka (Senior Boys), Sayler Schmidt and 
Quinn Henitiuk (Senior Girls), Danae VantErve and Ashley Petkus (Junior Girls A), 
Kerry Coulter (Junior Girls B) and Leanne Pharis (Junior Boys) 

 Parent reps:  Leanne Pharis, Vikki Presakarchuk, Pam Galbraith and Kristi  
Nicklason 

 Staff Reps:  Andrew Bullen, Coree Asmussen, Katie Thornton and David Hyatt. 
 Parents for their support! 

 Manning Elementary School and Melody Taylor for making it possible for our students to be 
part of Orchestra during school hours. 

 County of Northern Lights Economic Development Officer Eleanor Miclette for speaking to 
Ms. Thornton’s Enterprise class. 

 The County of Northern Lights and DMI for the donation of pulp paper for future art 
projects 

Asset Tip: Safety (Asset #10) 

Learn more about the 40 Developmental Assets:  

http://www.search-institute.org/research/developmental-assets 

Young people  who feel safe are more 
likely to feel secure enough to try new 
things.  That’s why safety is an  
important part of feeling empowered! 
 
To help build this asset in your child, 
discuss suggestions for how to remain 
safe in certain circumstances, and role play situations.  
For example, an escape plan in case of a fire in your 
home, or identify a neighbour your child can go to in an 
emergency. 

http://www.paulrowehigh.ca
https://www.facebook.com/PaulRoweHigh
https://www.facebook.com/PaulRoweHigh
http://paulrowehigh.ca/Newsletter.php
http://paulrowehigh.ca/Newsletter.php
http://www.search-institute.org/research/developmental-assets
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Spotlight on health and safety: Transportation safety 

Submitted by Kristy Shilka, PRSD Health & Safety Coordinator 

Children are our most precious resource and by following basic transportation safety and reinforcing positive 
safety habits we can help to keep children safe throughout the school year.   

―School buses are simply the safest way to transport children to school.‖ The design of the school bus is  
governed by several federal regulations and by Canadian Standards Association standard D250.  Of all  
Alberta collisions, those involving school buses account for less than 0.5%.  Our goal each day is to transport 
all students safely to and from school.  Our bus drivers continually participate in on and off road training and 
perform mock bus evacuations with students.  All our school buses are regularly inspected and maintained, 
installed with safety equipment such as electronic ―No Child Left Behind‖ devices, GSP systems, and some 
even have cameras to monitor inside and outside of the vehicle.  

If your family choses bicycling as a means of transportation, respect the rules of the road and make sure 
equipment is properly maintained.  Always ensure you can be seen and heard, ride defensively, and wear a 
helmet. 

Pedestrians are the most vulnerable users of the road and children are at even greater risk due to their small 
size, inability to judge distance and speeds, and lack of experience with traffic rules.  Remember it’s always 
safest to walk on a sidewalk and if one is not available walk on the shoulder facing traffic.  Cross the street at 
a designated crosswalk or intersection.  

Students, staff, parents and guardians are all responsible to know the rules at their particular school such as 
designated parking, and when and where dropping off children is acceptable. Pay special attention to school 
speed zones, no parking zones, emergency lanes and crosswalks and always stop for school buses  
displaying the flashing red lights and the extended stop arm. 

Whether your children are walking, riding the school bus, being driven or riding a bicycle, let’s keep a safety 
conscious attitude and get to and from school and work safely together.  

Please cross at the marked  

crosswalk at Paul Rowe. 

This is just a reminder that  
pedestrian traffic should be crossing 
or entering and exiting the parking lot 
at Paul Rowe in the crosswalk that 
runs from the front doors to the 
shrubs across the parking lot.  There 
is a path through the shrubs that  
exits to a side walk.  We would ask 
that all pedestrian traffic walk 
through the parking lot using this 
crosswalk as it is the safest method. 

Crosswalk Safety  

at Paul Rowe 
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